
To help keep printing costs down we are accepting local business 

adverts for Bradley News.  

Full A5 page £25 charity groups rate £15 
Half A5 page £15, charity groups rate £10 
Quarter A5 page £10, charity groups rate £5 
 
Full and quarter pages to be portrait, half page landscape 
We can design your advert from details and logos you provide 
and a proof will be sent for approval before printing. 
The next Bradley News will be in December 2023 and delivered to 
all households in Low and High Bradley or can be sent electroni-
cally if requested. 
Contact bradleysbothparishcouncil@gmail.com for further details 

 

Your Parish Councillors: 

Edward Coulson (Chair),  Andrew Binns—David Cohn  - 
Veronicka Dancer  - Andrew Slade - Jonathan Smith—(Vice 
Chair), Sarah Scully. 
 
The Parish Council meetings are held in the Methodist Chapel 
school room at 7.30pm on the third Tuesday of each month, except 
August.  All are welcome to attend. Agendas and Minutes can be 
found at  bradleyvillage.org        See our Facebook page 
——————————————————————–————–—— 

North Yorkshire Council:     Tel: 0300 131 2 131 

North Yorkshire Councillor: 

Andy Brown andy.brown1951@outlook.com  

 

 

USEFUL INFORMATION 

All items and dates are correct at the time of going to print.  

The Parish Council assumes no responsibility or liability for any errors or 

omissions and does not endorse advertised products, services or companies 

advertised in this newsletter. 
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BRADLEY SHOW SCHDULE  

INCLUDED INSIDE 

Bradley Show has been the highlight of the village for many years with a 

small dedicated Committee working hard to bring it all together. This year’s 

Show on Sunday 10th September is no exception and inside this 

newsletter you will find a Schedule for entries in the Show. These include 

confectionary, handicrafts, artwork, vegetables and flowers along with 

children’s entries. The quality of entries improves every year and we look 

forward to seeing this years efforts. If you don’t receive a schedule with 

this newsletter there will be some available in the village shop. 

As always the Committee need help that weekend to make sure the show 

runs smoothly so if you are able to volunteer an hour or two on the day 

please see the list in the village shop and sign up. We particularly need 

lots of volunteers on Friday 8th from 6pm to erect tents. (Please bring a 

mallet if you have one). Stewards are needed to set up the Show tent on 

Saturday from 1pm and on the day from 9am. Volunteers are also required 

on Sunday for the Dog Show, NOT to judge the Dog Show, but to assist 

with entries etc. 

We have new groups and stalls this year along with the old favourites like 

the Dog Show, Methodist Church tea tent and Bar Matt. Come and join in 

the fun and support all the local groups in the 

village.  

If you need any further details email 

bradleyshow2@gmail.com, ring Jill on 

07749108387 or Mags on 07505142383 

https://bradleyparishcouncil.wordpress.com/
https://email07.godaddy.com/webmail.php#
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BRADLEYS BOTH COMMUNITY 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Good Luck to the Year 6 leavers from 

Bradleys Both Community Primary 

school as they move on to high 

school, and welcome to all the new 

starters coming into the school in 

September. 

*************************************** 

The Parish Council is working with 

the Cricket and Football Clubs to im-

prove the playing field following the 

move of Bradley Football Club who 

are unable to play on the pitch at pre-

sent. A French drain will be installed 

at the bottom of the field to hopefully 

stop the flooding and a grant from the 

FA is being sought to maintain the 

pitch going forward. 
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IF YOU HAVEN’T ALREADY DONE SO, THERE IS STILL TIME TO BOOK YOUR STALL 

AT BRADLEY SHOW ON 10TH SEPTEMBER. FILL IN THE FORM BELOW AND DROP 

IT OFF AT  THE VILLAGE SHOP OR EMAIL IT TO BRADLEYSHOW2@GMAIL.COM 

3 

In May I took on the role of chairman of Bradleys Both Parish Council with some 

apprehension. David Cohn, to whom many thanks are due, has steered the 

council through the tortuous process of formulating the Neighbourhood 

Development Plan and for many years now has effortlessly chaired our monthly 

meetings. Greetings are also due to the most recent addition to the council, Sarah 

Scully, who brings with her extensive experience as a lawyer and does much to 

lower the average age of the councillors! 

Amongst my early jobs was getting to grips with the council’s possessions.  In 

doing so, I was struck by the generosity of earlier generations which has done so 

much for our village.  Both the burial ground (as to which more below) and the 

village hall (which is owned by an independent body of trustees) were given to the 

village by the Dukes of Devonshire in the nineteenth century when they were by 

far the largest landowners in the parish.  The playing fields were given to the 

village more recently by the generosity of the Green family.  Without these 

landmarks our village would look very different and would be deprived of much of 

what makes it such an attractive community. 

Safeguarding and maintaining this inheritance is a major part of the work of the 

parish council.  We receive an annual precept from the local authority (formerly 

Craven District Council but now the newly formed North Yorkshire Council) of just 

over £20,000.  That may sound like quite a lot but running repairs and the 

maintenance of our inheritance along with grants to worthwhile causes in the 

village easily take up our income which, more recently, has been eroded by 

inflation (as we all know, to our cost).  For example, the football pitch on the 

playing fields suffers from drainage problems so that the Football Club has been 

forced to give up its use.  The parish council is determined to restore and drain 

the pitch properly so the club can return but that promises to be a long drawn out 

- and expensive - project. 

Another striking feature of our village is the willingness of so many to pitch in and 

help with events such as the annual village show (due to take place this year on 

Sunday 10
th
 September and other events which take place throughout the year 

such as the cinema in the village hall.  Special mention should be made here of 

the efforts of Bradley in Bloom.  Over a year ago, the parish council took back in 

hand the remainder of the burial ground which has now been landscaped and 

planted by Bradley in Bloom using the old field name, Sweet Croft.  One of our 

longer term objectives as a parish council is to encourage the involvement of a 

younger generation in all these activities. 

          Cont’d .... 

Chair’s update 
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Referendum result 

Thank you to all who voted in the 

Neighbourhood Plan Referendum. 

The Plan has taken over ten years to get to this 

Point. Once adopted the Neighbourhood Plan has to 

be taken into consideration, along with North  

Yorkshire Council’s Local Plan, when any  planning 

applications are received for Low and High Bradley. 

The policies in the Plan relating to Housing, 

Environment, Highways, Community Facilities, 

Employment and Infrastructure are there to protect the village to ensure 

the conservation area and surrounding landscape remains the pleasant 

area we live in. The result of the referendum is opposite. 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Edward Coulson,  

Chair of Bradleys Both Parish Council 

 

There has been signs of vandalism at the beck wall 

on Ings Drive. Stones have been pushed out and 

into the beck. This damage could lead to a collapse 

of the wall and also flooding if the beck is blocked. 

If you see anyone damaging the wall please report 

it to the Police on 101 or on the North Yorkshire 

Police website   https://northyorkshire.police.uk 

 

~~*~~ 

The stone seating in front of the Pavilion has been repaired and relaid. It was be-

coming dangerous with broken slabs but hopefully it will last many more years. The 

Pavilion and seating area make a delightful sight as you drive into the village. 

As this edition of Bradley News goes to press we have just had the result of the 
referendum on the Neighbourhood Development Plan.  It is good to see that so 
many took the trouble to vote on this important issue and heartening that the Plan 
was approved by a convincing majority.  Thanks are due to all those who have 
been involved in its preparation over the last ten years and much work lies ahead 
in ensuring that it is implemented properly  

BRADLEYS BOTH WI 
2023 EVENTS CALENDAR 

18
th

 September 
Make a Box evening with Sue Earl Armstrong, our WI regional rep 
16

th
 October 

Autumn crafts evening with Halloween theme 
20

th
 November 

Festive Floral table arrangement demonstration by Ewa of Berries 
11

th
 December 

Christmas social dinner at Dog and Gun and festive raffle 
  

Details subject to change. 
For questions or further information please 
contact: secretarybradbothwi@gmail.com 
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